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The Executive Council of the Antelope Valley College met on May 30, 2014. For more information, 
please contact Associated Student Organization President Chris Dundee 722-6300 ext 6160. 
 
I. ORGANIZATIONAL ITEMS 

1.1 Call to order: 8:51am 
 

1.2 Pledge of Allegiance: Chris Dundee  
 

1.3 Roll Call: 
President – Chris Dundee - Present 
Vice President, Academic Affairs – Giovanna Sanchez - Present 
Vice President, Student Services – Keziah Arnold - Absent 
Vice President, Public Relations – Rieana Paul – Absent (late) 
Vice President, Club Affairs - Irene Montalban - Absent 
Treasurer – Vacant 
Secretary – Megan Turrill - Present 

 
Senator: 
Counseling and Matriculation and Enrollment Services– Faith Hobby - Present 
Health Sciences – Patrick Truong – Present 
Mathematics, Science and Engineering – Jose Sanchez - Present 
Social and Behavioral Sciences and Business, Computer Studies and Economic Development – 
Nathan Skadsen - Present 
Language Arts and Instructional Resources; Extended Services – Natalie Ronquillo - Absent 
Student Development and Services - Shyann Blanco – Present 
Technical Education – Raul Curiel – Present 
Visual and Performing Arts and Physical Education – Kimberly Garcia - Absent 

 
Membership is 15, Quorum is 8, 9 were present, Quorum is established. 

 
Student Trustee – Russell Bierle - Absent 

 
Advisor - Dr. Jill Zimmerman - Present 

 
Accounting Assistant - Nancy Blundell - Absent 

 
Students - Daniel Mendez, Shawn Smith 

 
1.4 Adoption of the Agenda 
Moved to adopt the agenda for May 30, 2014 by Nathan Skadsen, seconded by Shyann Blanco. 
Motion passed 8/0/0. 

 



1.5 Approval of the Minutes - 5/23/14 
Adoption of the Minutes from 5/23/14 by Nathan Skadsen, seconded by Giovanna Sanchez. 
Motion passed 8/0/0. 

 
1.6 Approval of Financial Report 
Tabled by President Dundee 

 
II.  PUBLIC FORUM 

Shawn Smith, ASO senator-elect 2014-15, thanked all ASO members present for the great 
semester. He looks forward to the following year.  
 
Senator Raul Curiel congratulated everyone on getting through finals!  

 
III. ACTION ITEMS 
 3.1 Committee Reports 

Senator Shyann Blanco reported on the Academic Senate. The Library representative position 
will be coming to an end in the near future if a change to the Constitution is not made. Also, the 
College Mission Statement has been approved for a change. This change has also gone through 
the AP&P committee.   

  
3.2 ASO Budget 
Dr. Jill Zimmerman was approached by IT Director Rick Shaw about an opportunity for ASO to 
run a print-for-pay kiosk. This kiosk will offer a limited amount of copies (perhaps 50) to AVC  
students per semester. ASO would pay for the kiosk and the estimated cost for 
kiosk/maintenance/repair would be around $30,000. The kiosk could possibly serve as a way for 
ASO to serve its students. Dr. Zimmerman asked members to consider whether this would be 
something it would like to offer. She stated that the sooner Rick Shaw had an answer from ASO, 
the better. Members present discussed the cost of having such machine and whether or not the 
ASO sticker could be somehow involved in the kiosk service process. Because of the number of 
questions/considerations involved with making a decision, ASO asked that they have more time 
to consider this offer. Dr. Zimmerman asked that if be put on the next agenda. 

 
IV.  REPORTS   

Advisor Report - Dr. Jill Zimmerman expressed her excitement for the year’s Commencement 
later that day. She also asked that ASO officers send her some of the things that ASO had 
accomplished during the year for the Student Development  end-of-the-year report. 
 
Executive Board Reports - Secretary Megan Turrill thanked everyone for how welcoming and 
kind they had been to her during the semester. She stated that each and every member had taught 
her something about ASO and that she would take all of the advice she had received into the 
following year of which she greatly looked forward to. She also stated that she was happy for 
everyone who was graduating/transferring and that she knew they had bright futures ahead of 
them. 
 
Vice President Rieana Paul thanked everyone for their hard work during the year and their 
friendships. She also thanked Dr. Zimmerman for always supporting her and encouraging her to 
do the right thing. 
 
Vice President Giovanna Sanchez thanked everyone and she also expressed that she knew every 
member present had a bright and wonderful future ahead of them. 



President Chris Dundee thanked everyone for the great year and wished all a good luck in their 
future endeavors. 
 
Senator's Reports - Senator Shyann Blanco thanked everyone. She asked that in the future ASO 
focus more greatly on advocacy. She also stated that although she would be attending College of 
the Canyons, she had some great ideas for ASO in the Summer. 
 
Senator Faith Hobby stated that she did not understand some of the items going on in the 
Enrollment Management committee. Advisor Jill Zimmerman sought to enlighten her on the 
difficult topics. 
 
Senator Patrick Truong wished everyone a great Summer. 
 
Senator Nathan Skadsen thanked everyone present and also expressed his hope that ASO would 
focus more greatly on advocacy in the future. He stated that Assemblyman Steve Fox’s door was 
always open. 
 
Student Trustee Report – Chris so no report. 

 
V.  ANNOUNCEMENTS/UPCOMING MEETINGS AND EVENTS 
 Dr. Jill Zimmerman reminded everyone that there was voting taking place on Tuesday. 
 The next ASO meeting will be announced by President-elect Megan Turrill. 
 
VI. ADJOURNMENT 

Moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:16am by Shyann Blanco, seconded by Nathan Skadsen. 
Motion passes 8/0/0. 

 
 


